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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL FORWARDING A STATEMENT ISSUED ON AUGUST 16, 2004, BY THE GROUP OF FRIENDS OF THE
OAS SECRETARY GENERAL ON VENEZUELA

Permanent Mission OF BRAZIL
TO THE
Organization of American States
No. 183


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to attach hereto a statement issued on August 16, 2004, by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General on Venezuela.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be grateful if the General Secretariat would kindly circulate the text of the statement to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration. 

Washington, D.C., August 17, 2004
Statement by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General on Venezuela
REFERENDUM IN VENEZUELA

The Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General on Venezuela closely followed the referendum held on August 15, convened under Article 72 of the Constitution of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, and congratulates the Venezuelan political groups on the transparent and peaceful manner in which the process was conducted.

The preliminary results announced by the National Electoral Council of Venezuela agree with the assessments made by the observers of the Organization of American States and the Carter Center, whose competent and impartial work helped to ensure the credibility of the referendum.
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The Venezuelan people, by freely expressing their will in a manner fully consistent with democratic institutions, have taken an important step toward national reconciliation.

The Group of Friends, which, since 2003, has been fulfilling its role of contributing to dialogue between the Government and the opposition, congratulates the Venezuelan people on this exercise of democracy.  The Group of Friends is convinced that the Venezuelan people will be able to resolve their differences through dialogue and will look to the future, focusing on the promotion of economic and social development in Venezuela.
Brasilia, August 16, 2004
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